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On the beat in 

WELLINGTON NORTH 
Safer Neighbourhood Team Newsletter APRIL  2023 

 

Where we work 

Dothill, Shawbirch, Admaston and Bratton 

Team contact details 

Team email:  wellingtonnorth.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

Safer Neighbourhood Officer: PC Simon Webb Mobile: 07890390734             

Police Community Support Officer: PCSO Trudy Jones Mobile: 07870168046 

 

Our next Mobile Police station event will be on Monday April 3rd 2023. 

Admaston House 10:00 -11:00 

Woolpack Carpark shawbirch 11:15 -12:15 

Severn Drive Dothill ( by the wooden Hut) 12:30 -13:30 
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Pemberton Road Carpark.  

We have been working closely with Telford and Wrekin and Wrockwardine Parish Council to try and 

solve the issue with Vehicle Anti-Social-Behaviour on the car park.  

As the nights draw out and weather improves we aim to patrol the area to help deter the drivers. 

Last year saw the installation of CCTV overlooking the carpark and wooden planters to help prevent 

cars speeding around the car park. 

Only time will tell if the planters aid with the speeding but we will keep in touch with Telford and 

Wrekin if they need replacing. 

 

Parking Outside Schools 

 

We continue to patrol as often as we can the Schools on our area of which we have five. 

 But there are things that parents and students can do to keep themselves and students safe. 
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                                                  Building Sites. 

The new build site on Harley Close is moving fairly quickly and we are aware that there have been a 

few issues reported to Police in regards of traffic build up. We monitor all complaints and will deal 

with and Policing issues. We are in contact with the site manager and will raise any ongoing issues 

with them. 

HAPPY EASTER HOLIDAYS FROM YOUR SAFER 

NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM FOR WELLINGTON NORTH. 

    KEEP SAFE AROUND BUILDING SITES 

Please be mindful of the dangers that building sites bring. Children are inquisitive little humans who 

like to investigate. Please make your children aware of the dangers around working sites. 

 Site security is high and CCTV in operation but they are still dangerous if unauthorised entry is 

gained. 

 

Anti- Social Behaviour Silkin Way Bratton. 

We have received reports of Anti-social behaviour along the Silkin way and Bratton Road in relation 

to drug miss-use. We are monitoring the area but if anyone has any information please contact a 

member of the Team via the details at the top of this News Letter.  

 

 

Sign up to Neighbourhood Matters … your brand new community messaging service 

 

Neighbourhood Matters enables residents, businesses and community 

groups to keep in touch with local policing teams. You can choose exactly 

what type of alert you wish to receive and how you receive them; whether 

that be by email, text or telephone. 

Sign up now at: www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk 

 

 

 


